	PDA/HANDHELD DEVICES - TO VIEW WITH GRAPHICS CLICK HERE
[image: image1]

	Wednesday, May 25, 2011
20110525-1

In this Issue:

· Los Angeles Times Preparing Two I-405 Articles
Los Angeles Times Preparing Two I-405 Articles

The Los Angeles Times in the next few days is expected to run an advance feature about the planned mid-July weekend closure of the I-405 freeway to accommodate Mulholland Bridge demolition work. Metro highways chief Doug Failing talked to a reporter about his experience at Caltrans dealing with major freeway closures such as the I-5 following the tunnel fire in Castaic. It was noted we have more time to prepare the public and are working with multiple agencies to put out the word how to cope. 

In an unrelated story, the Times religion editor contacted Media Relations staff for an I-405 story that may run this weekend. He complimented Kiewit and Metro Community Relations for being respectful of the Orthodox Jewish community’s eruv district which includes the I-405 as a boundary. An eruv district is a symbolic zone where Orthodox Jews are permitted to carry items and push strollers on the Sabbath. The I-405 contractor has been working with the community to preserve the integrity of the eruv boundary during I-405 construction. 



	

	








